
 
 
 

 
 

On September 12th, 1999, around 3:00 am on Sunday morning, a shooting occurred at a location off Callahan Rd and Lucy Rd 
known as the Hog Pen. This area was frequented by young people for its dance contest. The victim, Damarcus McCoy had 
been at the location with several friends when a fight broke out and people started to run from the area back to their vehicles. 
Damarcus McCoy and a friend got to the parking lot near their vehicle when several shots were fired. One shot struck 
Damarcus McCoy in the head and he fell to the ground. Friends with Damarcus put him in their car and rushed him to Good 
Shepherd Hospital where he was later pronounced dead. Investigators interviewed numerous witnesses about this case, but 
have been unable to determine the identity of the shooter.   
Gregg County Crime Stoppers will pay up to $1,000 for information that leads to the arrest of suspect or suspects responsible 
for this crime.   
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